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ADVISORY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES 

Of

December 18, 2013 
A meeting of the Advisory & Finance Committee was held on Wednesday, December 18, 2013.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Robert Nassau at 7:00 p.m. and was conducted at the Plymouth Town Hall, in the Mayflower II Meeting Room, 11 Lincoln Street, Plymouth, Massachusetts.

PRESENT
Thirteen members of the Committee were present: 

John Moody, Michael Hanlon, Linda Benezra, Robert Morgan, Michael Hourahan, Charles Stevens, Robert Nassau, Marc Sirrico, Richard Gladdys, Matthew Rose, Cornelius Bakker, Christopher Merrill, and Harry Salerno
ABSENT
Two members of the Committee were absent: 
Nancy McSpadden and Michael Duffley
AGENDA ITEMS 

2010-2012 Industrial/Commercial/Office Land Study Presentation 
Lee Hartmann, Director of Planning & Development and Marc Garrett Chairman of the Planning Board presented information regarding the Industrial Land Study. 
Christopher Merrill arrived at 7:13p.m.

In addition, Mr. Hartmann provided information regarding the four major car dealerships located in the town (Tracey Chevrolet, Colonial Ford, Tufankjian Hyundai and Auto Fair Honda).  Mr. Hartmann indicated the dealerships require minimal services from public safety and minimal services from DPW versus retail sites which require more public safety services due to such things as shoplifting. 

Charles Stevens inquired about 11% growth that has been mentioned regarding population in Plymouth.  Lee Hartmann said even though the State is shrinking, Plymouth is growing and indicated that Pinehills is a good example of the growth. 
Linda Benezra asked for a brief update regarding Cordage Park.  Mr. Hartmann said there is an interest projects at Cordage however due to the economy the projects are currently on hold and are attempting to obtain the necessary financing. 
Advisory & Finance Committee Reorganization

In accordance with the General Bylaws of the Town, Chapter 9, Section 3, The Advisory & Finance Committee reorganized as follows for the remainder of FY2014:
Robert Nassau stepped down as the Chairman of the Committee citing personal reasons.   Mr. Nassau indicated that he planned to remain a member so long as he could be effective as a part-time resident. 

Linda Benezra moved to reorganize the Advisory & Finance Committee.

Christopher Merrill, second.  The motion to reorganize carries. 

Richard Gladdys nominated John Moody to serve as chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for the remainder of FY2014.  


Charles Stevens nominated Michael Hanlon to serve as chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for the remainder of FY2014. 



Robert Nassau moved to close nominations.  

Each of the candidates provided a brief synopsis of their experience and reasons for running for the position of the Chairman of the Advisory & Finance Committee. 

The motion to elect John Moody to serve as Chair for the remainder of FY2014 prevails with eight members in favor and five members in favor of Michael Hanlon.
Linda Benezra Nominated Michael Hanlon to serve as First vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee or the remainder of FY2014. 

Michael Hanlon nominated Harry Salerno to serve as Second vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for the remainder of FY2014.  

 
John Moody nominated Robert Morgan for Second vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for the remainder of FY2014.  

 

There were no other nominations. 

The Committee elected Michael Hanlon to serve as first vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee or the remainder of FY2014. 

The Committee elected Harry Salerno to serve as second vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee or the remainder of FY2014.
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Old/New/Other Business
Linda Benezra inquired about having an individual from Solid Waste present information about the new curb side pick up program.  Ms. Benezra indicated she is trying to determine if current ABC customers are migrating over to the town and if not will ABC run dual routes. 
Charles Stevens would like an update from Lynne Barrett regarding the Internal Auditor.  Christopher Merrill said this has been a “thorn in his side” for the past year and he would like to change the scope of the audit committee.  Mr. Merrill said it would be beneficial to see what can be done and have the individual report to the audit committee as well as broaden the scope of the audit committee. 
Robert Nassau said the Internal Auditor should report to the Audit Committee.  Mr. Salerno agreed and added in the commercial world the auditor would report to the audit committee. 
Mr. Merrill provided an update and indicated the budget sub-committee met with the School Department regarding the FY2015 Budget and added there will be a follow up meeting on January 6, 2014. 

John Moody asked the committee to extend their appreciation to Robert Nassau. 
ADJOURNMENT
John Moody moved for adjournment.

Linda Benezra, second.  The motion for adjournment carries unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Pamela L. Borgatti
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